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NIKKI R. HALEY, Governor
BRYAN P. STIRLING, Director

Department of

October 9, 2014

David L. Moon
259 Farnsleigh Avenue
Bluffton, SC 29910

RE:  Kairos Prison Ministry
Dear Mr. Moon:

Your letter to Governor Haley, dated October S, 2014, was forwarded to this office for
investigation and response. In it you expressed concerns about an upcoming program at Ridgeland
Correctional Institution sponsored by the Kairos Prison Ministry.

Let me thank you for your dedicated service as a volunteer to our Agency. Volunteers are
an instrumental asset in assisting our inmates with reentry back into society. This program was
never cancelled because of the statewide prison inventory. Warden Cohen has advised that the forty
five (45) inmates scheduled to participate in this program will have their inventory processed prior
to the beginning of the event.

If you have any further concerns, you may contact my office (803-896-8555), the Division
of Operations (803-896-8540) or call the institution and ask to speak with Warden Cohen
(803-896-3200).

Sincerely,

PR

Bryan P. Stirling

BPS:mdl

cc: Governor Nikki Haley
Deputy Director Michael McCall-Division of Operations
Deputy Director Sandra Barrett-Division of Programs and Services
Division Director Gwendolyn Bright-Inmate Services
Warden Levern Cohen-Ridgeland CI
Dexter Lee, Governmental Services
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